CITY OF CEDARVILLE CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES April 18, 2017

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman Odom, Alderman McClendon, Alderman Johnson and Alderman Breshears.

A motion to approve the March regular monthly meeting minutes was made by Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

A motion to approve the March 28 special council meeting minutes was made by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of March balances for each account were read. A motion to approve the April Financial report was made by Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman Odom. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS

Street Supervisor Marlin Evans reported that the street department has filled potholes on roads, cleaned leaves from ditches for better water flow, placed cold patch on asphalted section of Millpond Road and graveled Salem Road for the upcoming Decorations Day. Flower beds around City Hall have been weeded, mulched and new flowers added. Seasonal mowing has begun. A list for Spring clean-up has been posted around the city.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 11 citizen calls answered, 2 assists to other agencies, 1 citation written, 1 accident attended, 2 arrests, and 5 reports written.

Fire Chief Jesse Hyatt reported 6 medical calls and 0 fire calls. The fire trucks have been repaired and are ready for service. The 50/50 Rural Service grant application to help purchase a brush truck was submitted and the recipient will be announced in May. Chief Hyatt announced that he and his wife will be moving to Florida and the May City Council meeting will be his last official day as Fire Chief for the City of Cedarville.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Mayor, Treasurer, Alderman Breshears and Wayne Sandusky, a member of the Planning Commission, will be attending a workshop for Planning and Zoning at the Municipal League facility in North Little Rock on April 19.

Two 30 yard dumpsters will be on city hall grounds on Earth Day, April 22, for the community spring clean-up.

PUBLIC COMMENTS - None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Plans for the maintenance shop are not yet completed due to the illness of Engineer Al Prieur. A special council meeting will be called to approve the plans and then advertised in the newspaper for bids.

NEW BUSINESS

The approval of the maintenance shop plans was tabled.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

MAYOR

RECORDER/TREASURER